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Ice Age Trail Alliance
Washington/Ozaukee Chapter
Holy Hill Monastery, Carmel Road 
Minutes, April 5, 2016
Tom Alberg, Rod Bartlow, Lance Henrickson, Paula Klima, Peter Klima, Shirley Miller, Sue Munger, John O'Neill, and Judy Rose were in attendance. The meeting began at 7:04 p.m.
Secretary's report: Judy gave the report for last month's meeting minutes. Shirley moved to approve and Paula seconded, motion carried. 

Treasurer's report: None for this month.
Trail Work Projects:
A. Tuesday 26th workday at Loew Lake needs stepping stones to replace small bridge near Emerald Drive, John will scout for big stones to use there. Other maintenance work is also needed on trail.
B. South Holy Hill: Tuesday 5 pm, May 10th. Sue and Joe will see what needs doing there.
C. Chestnut Street needs 4 new sign posts. Paula and Peter will help Lisa to install them as needed.
D. Polk Kames: Discussion on making the existing social trail a blue blazed one or leaving as is. Tim said to flag, get GPS info and take pictures to send him. 
E. South Waterford Rd: the trail is up to 50 feet east into Foss property line so Rod and Judy will flag the area for new trail inside existing western easement. 
Hikes:
A. Upcoming hike this month: April 23, South Holy Hill Spring Hike. Sue will lead.

B. Polk Kames Hike May 21st: Needs a leader; Lance may be out of town so will see if Dan Rambo will be available to lead. 

C. NTD June 4th: Rod met with Friends of Pike Lake, they are organizing activities there. Judy will update the display board. We need new photos etc. We can have a display table there and lead two hikes, the 4 mile brown trail and the shorter 2 mile green trail. Judy and Rod will help organize. We need volunteers for the day also. 

D. June 18th Holy Hill $25 limited number hike: Sue will help with hike and Tom will ask Rob W for help. 

E. Discussion on Healing Warriors hike at Loew Lake on June 26th, should we get involved? 

Property News: 

A. Discussion about Washington Street property by Culver's asking price is $495k but assessed at $272k! Can we get the City to help or use Stewardship dollars to acquire it? 

B. The Town of Barton: can we put trail there? Tom may go to town meeting to see status. IAT is still on their priority list for the Town's master plan but no firm guarantees now. 

New Business:

A. We need laminated signs on our kiosks for hikes and workday notices. Lance offered that Office Max does it for $2. He will update hike and workday schedules and email to everyone so they can print and laminate as needed for their sections. Lisa also laminates notices if needed.

B. Tom showed maps of newly donated property off Emerald Drive, about 10 acres. Perhaps we can schedule for Mobile Skills work next year to build trail there to reduce Emerald Dr road walks.

State/Regional News:
Tom will bring our duff bucket "spare change" to annual meeting. 

Other Business:
A West Bend newspaper reporter (who?) was interested about info on how we each got involved with the trail. Perhaps Lisa can follow up on this?? 

Judy moved to adjourn at 8:45 p.m, Paula seconded. Next meeting: May 3rd, Holy Hill Monastery.
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